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OFFICE OF DISASTER PREPAREDNESS AND EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT

	TO:           A   L   L        M   E   D   I   A          H   O   U   S   E   S

	FROM:  Kerry-Ann Morris, Information Officer

DEPT:    Information and Training

PHONE:      (876) 928-5111-4                  FAX:  (876) 928-5503/ 928-8763

WEBSITE:  www.odpem.org.jm


For Immediate Release

NEWS RELEASE #1

Issued on:
Friday, July 18, 2008 at 3:30 p.m. 

Strong Tropical Wave East of the Island Expected to Bring Heavy Showers Over the Weekend – Flash Flooding Possible
The Office of Disaster Preparedness and Emergency Management (ODPEM) has been advised by the Meteorological Service that a strong tropical wave east of the island is moving closer to Jamaica and is expected to influence weather conditions this weekend.

The system is expected to move westward across Jamaica by tomorrow morning and continue to influence conditions across the island through the weekend.

Consequently, the island is expected to experience periods of showers, thunderstorms and gusty winds, first affecting eastern parishes tonight, then spread quickly to other parishes through Saturday. Showers could sometimes be heavy and there is the potential for flash flooding in low-lying and flood-prone areas. 

The public is advised to continue monitoring the radio for further advisories and to avoid areas that are at risk from flooding and landslides. Also take the following precautions in the event of heavy rains:

All Parish Disaster Committees have been alerted and will be monitoring the situation in each parish. The Meteorological Service and ODPEM will continue to keep an eye on the state of affairs and further updates will be provided as it demands.

· Be ready to evacuate if you live in low-lying or flood-prone areas. Decide on likely evacuation routes now. Plan to stay with family or friends in safer areas or in a public shelter and move to safety.

· Avoid flooded waterways, gullies, streams or rivers, either on foot or in vehicles.

Fishers and other marine interests, especially fishers on the cays and banks, are being advised to exercise extreme caution as winds could reach gale force beginning tonight, primarily out of the east.

Contact:
Kerry-Ann Morris, Information Officer, kmorris@odpem.org.jm
---END---











